Formal Consultation Responses – 170 to 190, not all in number order.
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Proposal to open a fixed net fishery in the Salcombe Estuary

		From

		Barney

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear Sir or Madam,





I am writing to you to strongly oppose the proposal to open a fixed net fishery in the Salcombe Estuary. 





I am a regular visitor to South Devon with the sole purpose of fishing for bass on the coast and in the Salcombe estuary. A fixed net fishery would remove a many of the larger fish and effectively destroy the estuary and local coast for recreational angling. I am one of an ever-increasing number of anglers who fish for bass on a catch and return basis – because research evidence and our years of experience tell us that bass stocks are depleting and larger fish are becoming as rare as hen’s teeth. Estuaries need to be protected from commercial fishing rather than exploited.





 





If this fixed net fishery goes ahead on the Salcombe Estuary it’s very likely that my visits to the area will decrease and I will look elsewhere. Why should I spend my savings on fishing in an area where the local authority seems to be intent on destroying the resource that I come to enjoy?  I suspect other recreational bass fishers will do the same.





 





Please don’t allow this to happen





 





Regards





 





Barney Barnes 





Afton Park, Manor Road





Freshwater, Isle of Wight 





PO40 9UD





Mob. 07966 543031





 





 





Regards





 





Barney 





Afton Park, Manor Road





Freshwater, Isle of Wight 





PO40 9UD





M. 07966 543031
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Commercial fishermen using nets in the Salcombe esturary

		From

		Nick Cotter

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



I believe that this proposal is unsound, and does not take a precautionary approach to protecting the target species, which are both suffering a decline. 





In fact the D&SIFCA own report on Sea Bass states that "this species is vulnerable to overfishing, in part because it schools at inshore and offshore sites (making it easy to target large numbers at once).."





You should follow your own guidance on this matter.





Please see attached letter





Nick Cotter


07888 140763










240110 NC letter to IFCA.pdf

240110 NC letter to IFCA.pdf




 



8 Fosse Road 



Kingsbridge 



TQ7 1NG 
 



D&S IFCA 
Brixham Laboratory  
Freshwater Quarry 
Brixham, 
TQ5 8BA 
 
10th January 2024 
 
Re: The proposed opening of a fixed net fishery in the Salcombe Estuary 
 
I was previously worked at the Institute for Marine Environmental Research, (now PML) a government 
body set up to study coastal and estuarine ecosystems, and the impact of human activity on these 
systems. I remain active in initiatives that measure, or mitigate the damage that we are wreaking on our 
natural environment. 
 
It’s of great concern that there is even a consideration being given to the introduction of a fixed net 
fishery in the Salcombe Estuary, as this method of fishing leaves fish, cetaceans, and birds trapped in 
these nets unattended for hours, with the deaths from a portion of the bycatches, including post release.   
 
The WWF report that “About 40% of fish catch worldwide is unintentionally caught and is partly thrown 
back into the sea, either dead or dying.” And go on to say that “Drift nets and gillnet operations are 
among the most dangerous fishing techniques.”  
 
Furthermore, I have no confidence that if a netting fishery were to be established, that there will be 
sufficient resources to regularly monitor these fixed nets to measure the real world death rates. 
 
This proposal states that the “B&PSC considers that a mortality rate of 18.8% of bass, caught during the 
netting trials within Salcombe Estuary is acceptable.” Whilst other IFCA research states that, “Protecting 
young bass in these areas gives them a better chance of growing to a catchable size, and maintaining 
the overall stock…this species is vulnerable to overfishing, in part because it schools at inshore and 
offshore sites (making it easy to target large numbers at once)…it can take 7 years for bass to reach 
the minimum conservation reference size.”  
European Seabass - Devon & Severn IFCA | Inshore Fisheries and Conservation Authority 
(devonandsevernifca.gov.uk) 
 
It is recognised that sea bass are under increasing pressure from recreational and commercial fishing. 
Also, that they are vulnerable in part because they are easy to target large numbers in one catch. These 
pressures are already acknowledged as a threat to Sea Bass populations This species takes about seven 
years to reach a size for landing. If undersized fish are caught in a net, then about 20% of the catch dies in 
the net under controlled conditions. Yet a further percentage of injured fish will later die upon release or 
after escaping. 
 
With regard to Grey Mullet, research published by Dr Butterworth in 2018 Vulnerability and over - 
exploitation of grey mullet in UK waters (thenationalmulletclub.org) in which he states “…enough is 
known to conclude that their slow growth and late maturation will not support high levels of 
commercial activity, as is evident from the large decline in catches, both commercial and recreational..” 
The reasons for his reported concerns about this species include: 
• Mullet aggregate to spawn in areas that make them very easy to find and exploit. 
• Grey mullet have a very slow growth rate and mature at a relatively old age. 
• A proportion of the mullet population may only spawn every two years. 
• They are very easy to net in harbours and estuaries especially with monofilament gill nets. 
• They have high site fidelity resulting in fished-out areas being slow to recover. 
• Minimum landing sizes are either non-existent or inadequate. 





https://www.devonandsevernifca.gov.uk/environment-research/research/finfish-research/european-seabass/


https://www.devonandsevernifca.gov.uk/environment-research/research/finfish-research/european-seabass/


https://www.thenationalmulletclub.org/Vulnerability_and_Over-Exploitation_of_Grey_Mullet_in_UK_Waters_v2.pdf


https://www.thenationalmulletclub.org/Vulnerability_and_Over-Exploitation_of_Grey_Mullet_in_UK_Waters_v2.pdf








• No other management measures exist as they have always been considered to be of limited  
commercial value. (How will a low commercial value compensate for the down turn in pot fishing?) 
• Commercial fishing is increasing due to the restrictions on bass fishing and that they are  
targeted as a means to justify a high bycatch of bass. 
• As commercial fishing increases, the stock decreases leading to increased value which further  
increases fishing pressure. 
 
Both target species for this proposed fishery are under pressure from overfishing, and in the estuary their 
schooling behaviour will make for large numbers being caught. 
 
The other rationale for this proposal is that “B&PSC recognises a reported decline in profitability in pot 
fisheries.” DEFRA’s own research states that for the key target species for pot fisheries in the UK that’ 
“Evidence available in 2023 suggests that crab and lobster stocks are experiencing high exploitation 
rates which could exceed those required to maintain stocks at maximum sustainable yield (MSY).” 
 
Perversely the B&PSC rationale for opening up a new fishery that will reduce populations of Sea Bass and 
Grey Mullet in their spawning grounds, is because overfishing of crab and lobster has reduced the 
profitability in pot fisheries. This is not a good rationale for opening up a new fishery that is likely to add 
to the existing pressures upon the declining target species. 
 
I can see no data about predicted catches as a percentage of the local populations of the target species. 
However, if just 14% of the local sea bass population are caught in a season, for a species that takes 7 
years to reach conservation reference size, then this will not enable the population to grow, and at over 
14% of the population caught (including bycatch) then the population goes into decline. 
 
Even the baseline data for the target species is not there as the proposal document requests, “In what 
ways will the natural environment and/or fish stocks be impacted (positively or negatively) by this 
change – how and why?”  It is clear that fish populations in this important nursery are not understood, 
nor is the impact upon fish populations if this fishery is established. From the research it is likely that this 
proposed fishery would have an enormous detrimental effect on the target populations. 
 
Therefore, I fully support DEFRA’s and Dr Butterworth’s positions regarding fisheries, that there must be 
“…a precautionary approach to long-term management to create sustainable fisheries”.  
 
In short, a commercial imperative due to overfishing of pot species is not a justification for having an 
unknown detrimental impact upon sea bass and grey mullet and their nurseries. Whilst the lack of 
knowledge about baseline populations, and the impact of this proposed fishery, makes this proposal 
unsound, both for maintaining a healthy environment and for the midterm viability of the local 
commercial fishing. Finally, this proposal goes against your own published research into how to best 
protect sea bass populations. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Nick Cotter 
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Salcombe estuary netting

		From

		Richard Wargent

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear Sirs


I wish to register my objection to the proposed 6 month netting of Salcombe estuary. 


I am a recreational angler living near Bristol. I lure fish for bass and practice catch and release. Last year I kept one bass only. 


I have fished Salcombe estuary for the last 3 years staying in a B&B in Chillington and using the local guide Marc Cowling.


I will eat at local restaurants such as in Kingsbridge. 


I estimate that I spend about £700-800 on each 3 day visit. I also purchase lure fishing tackle throughout the year. 


If the bass stocks are reduced then it is very unlikely I would continue to visit the area. 


It is likely that I would travel to other bass hotpots such as southern Ireland where there is no commercial fishing for bass. 


I am very troubled by the statement that an 18% mortality rate is acceptable. I have read the minutes and it says that 18% I likely to be an underestimate. This risks damaging the bass stocks of juveniles and in size bass. Surely the temptation will be for the commercial fishermen to illegally land bass as they are valuable? How will this be enforced? 


Further the beauty and tranquility of the estuary will be damaged by an unlimited number of commercial fishing boats fishing the estuary. 


I do hope that you reconsider your proposals and reject the proposals to allow netting within the estuary. 


Thank you for taking my views into account. 


Regards 


Richard Wargent 
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Salcombe 

		From

		Ethan Hammond

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



I can’t believe this is even being considered netting an estuary which is a bass nursery. It won’t just be mullet caught it will be every fish in the estuary and the estuary will be empty of fish in just a matter of days 
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Consultation- Salcombe Estuary Netting

		From

		Kevin Dewey

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear Sir / Madam





I am writing to OPPOSE any form NETTING within the Devon and Severn area and any other estuary in the country. All netting in the area was only banned in 2018 due fish stocks being decimated. Has no one paid any attention to previous records and evidence?





I have fished the Salcombe Estuary with Marc Cowling 'South Devon Bass Guide ' on numerous occasions and I am a current customer of his. I spend money on local hotels, pubs, tackle shops and restuarants a couple times a year. I know for a fact from numerous trips that other customers of his are repeat customers. Should netting start, I would see that relationship no longer being viable due to depleted stocks. That would lose the area valueable trade in challenging times.





Mullet is a very low value fish. I would hate to hazard a guess at how many Mullet would have to be caught to bring in line the expenditure of one leisure angler to the local area versus the gain of any commercial angler. 





My expenditure for any given weekend would be upwards of £650 including meals, accomodation etc. How many mullet would it take to bring that to the local economy. Nevermind the thousands of other leisure anglers who fish for Mullet, Gilt head bream and other species.





Commercial fisherman have sadly overfished our local coastline and continue to do so. Their response to that is to fish the nursaries of other species. Surely that defies common sense.





There is no maximum soak time that would decrease the mortality rate of fish. As soon as they are caught they lose the capability to be released, through oxygen starvation and lack of water moving through the gills.





If you increase the size of netting there is also the possibilty of collapsing the end of the net to increase the catch. This is impossible to be policed. So that is not a sustainable answer to the problem.





Mortality rates in studies state that under the best conditions possible only 18% of  NETTED Bass returned to the sea survive. This is under a controlled environment where nets were cut to increase the chance of survival. There is no commercial fisherman who will consider cutting their nets for bass and other species to survive in order to catch mullet. 





Other species that will be effected will be 


Bass, Mullet, Flounder, Gilthead Bream, Sea Otters, Seals and Birds.


This is just a few species that will effected, there are many more. Has there been a study on the effect this may have on Sea Otters?





Can I please request proof of permission granted from the Duchy to net any estuary in Devon and Cornwall as they have control over estuaries.





Can you please acknowledge receipt of this email.





Kind regards





Kevin Dewey
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Proposal linked to Salcombe estuary (6 months netting)

		From

		Mike Spiller

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear sirs





I write in connection with your proposal to start netting at salcombe for six months of the year.


For your information Im so against it, you would not know how dissatisfied  I was when I first read it.   Are your bylaws committee so far out of touch with all the work that has gone leading up to  2018!  





I was going to write such a long e mail to you but I dont see the point because no background work has been carried out by your bylaws team. Its incredible to believe that no one even bothered to contact the main bodies in control in the area! Why did the Dutchy for one, have no idea or information on what the plan was? This has simply been run through at speed over the Christmas period in the hope no one would bother or see it.  I also here that the bylaws committee is looking for replacement members so that was also important why this was being pushed through in a hurry because the committee is incomplete with bias.


I wasn't going to go into much detail but why are the bylaws team going against their own ifca officers?   Why is a Mullet fisheries proposal going to catch more Bass in the nets than mullet. They actually cannot get rid of the bass for five months out of the six.





Please tell the bylaws committee to go back and sort out the brown crab issue of being overfished if these netters really need more income.





Not very happy





Mike spiller 


Recreational sea angler 





Ps. Please let me know you have logged my email.
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objection to the proposals

		From

		Julia Churchley

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear Sir,





I am writing to object to  all the proposed changes, but in particular to     the proposed opening of a fixed net fishery in the Salcombe Estuary.





 





I think all the proposals will have a harmful effect on our special local environment, ecology and wildlife. I am not an expert but I have an especial concern  for birdlife. I am a member of the team that counts the wetland birds in our estuary for the British Trust for Ornithology, providing a valuable  data  set on trends for each bird population. Our small team regularly count between 1000 and 4000 birds on the water  at  a given point each month. There is no doubt at all in my mind that these nets would endanger the lives of many birds, as they easily get their feet or beaks entangled into netting.





 





At a time when birds are facing threats from many things – climate change, dogs, pollution – please  don’t introduce a measure which  introduces yet another threat.





Yours





Julia Churchley





Mew stone, Hallsands, Devon. TQ7 2EX





 





Sent from Mail for Windows
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Salcombe Estuary

		From

		Keith Norman

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Hello,





I am very concerned about proposals to allow Commercial Netting in the Salcombe Estuary





I think this would have a disastrous effect on the Eco systems of the River Estuary if it is allowed to go ahead





regards





Keith Norman


7 Stoddens Road


Burnham on Sea


Somerset


TA8 2NZ
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Salcombe estuary netting 

		From

		jon sibley

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



This is a terrible idea 


Fish are getting less and less 


Gill netting will kill more and more 


The area is a haven and breeding ground for so many fish 


Please don’t allow this 


Use some common sense 


Thanks Jonathon 





Sent from my iPhone
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Netting proposals.

		From

		hazymarc@btinternet.com

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk






Dear sirs. 

I am shocked and saddened to hear the proposals put forward regarding the netting of South Devon estuaries. 
I cannot believe in the current climate of over fishing that safe areas for species such as Bass, Gilt head bream, mullet ect are to be targeted as well. 
This is greed through and through and would cause huge damage and thus should NEVER happen. 

Yours sincerely 

Marc haiselden. 







Sent via BT Email App
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Netting Conditions Formal Consultation - Objection 

		From

		John Barnard

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear Sir / Madame, 





May I register my objection to netting of the Salcombe Estuary. 


Specifically: 






Topic 1: My Response – objection to Fixed netting in the Salcombe Estuary: 






1. What is your specific interest in Salcombe Estuary? 


I am a recreational rod angler, fishing regularly in the South Devon area. 






2. Will you be impacted (positively or negatively) financially or otherwise, by this change – how and why? 


No financial impact.






3. In what ways will the commercial and/or recreational fishing sector be impacted (positively or negatively), by this change – how and why? 






There will inevitably be a negative impact on recreational fishing within the area (depleted stocks of target and by catch species) which itself provides a healthy attraction for the whole area. 










4. In what ways will the natural environment and/or fish stocks be impacted (positively or negatively) by this change – how and why? 






In my view, bass stocks will be negatively impacted, as a significant by catch. It seems incongruous to set up a fixed net fishery in a bass nursery area. It would set a dangerous precedent that could be followed in other estuaries and therefore compound the impact. 






Topics 2 - 6: No objection. 






with regards, 


John Barnard
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Netting in the Salcombe estuary 

		From

		steve main

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Good afternoon 


I have seen various posts on Facebook about the possibility of licenses being issued for netting in this estuary. I would like to state that I’m against it as netting doesn’t discriminate about which fish would get caught. This is meant to be a bass nursery area and as such should be protected from netting.


There is also the issue of the gilt head bream that are resident here and I know of many anglers travelling across the country to fish here, helping local businesses with accommodation, food and angling shops, bring much needed money to the local economy, I for one fish here after the bream ( catch and release ) from March until October .


My name is Stephen main, contact number 07929991999 and I’m an avid fishermen 


I will be following this topic via the Angling Trust website 





Many thanks Steve 





Sent from my iPhone
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Fixed Net Fishery - Salcombe Estuary - logging my objection to the proposed changes.

		From

		Rupert McArt

		To

		Consultation; dartmoor@dutchyofcornwall.org

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk; dartmoor@dutchyofcornwall.org






Hi - I'm writing to express my utter horror at the proposals to allow fixed net fishing in the Salcombe estuary.





I'm a regular visitor to Salcombe to fish on a catch and release basis and have been making the journey for mullet, bass and guilt-head bream for over 20 years, bring my family with me, renting local accommodations and putting money into the local facilities - pubs, shops, restaurants and harbour fees when I use my boat.  This comfortably runs into a few thousand pounds each year.  The main reason I chose Salcome is the current quality of the fishing for all species.





Given that the B&PSC recognise there has been a decline in the profitability of pot fisheries (overfishing?!) they now want to turn their attention to the stocks in the estuary.  Given that its a bass nursery area and these fish don't reach maturity until around 42cm long, and mullet take 12 years, it doesn;t take a genius to recognise the negative impact this will have on the stocks in a very short period of time.  Plus the gilthead bream are a pretty local popu;ation - I can't imagine these fish lasting more than a couple of netting seasons.





On the Hampshire coast I've witnessed netting wipe out mullet populations over a season which have not recovered many years later.





This netting proposal is such short-sightedness - it beggars belief.  What's the plan for when the stocks are wiped out?





Would the B&PSC not be better to focus on spending their efforts on protecting the existing crab stocks and managing them in a more sustainable manner?  What about the other industries that will be negatively impacted by a reduction in fishing visitors?





Why are the B&PSC reneging on a prior agreement to ban estuary netting?





Please see this proposal is rejected!!





Yours





Rupert McArt


1 Willow Cottage


The Green


North Warnborough


HAnts


RG29 1HG





Interest in the proposal: Recreational angler and long time Salcombe visitor


Made Aware of this netting proposal via BBC and Facebook
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Salcombe netting proposals

		From

		Robert Batten

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Hi, I regularly fish the salcombe and have done for the past 10-15 years whether it be targetting mullet, bass, gilthead bream, thornback rays or flounder/plaice. The river is one of the most untouched and prolific places to fish and draws anglers from all over the country to fish it. To put these proposals forward for netting is absolutely absurd and will have detrimental affects in no time at all!


Thanks, Rob Batten
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Objection to D&S IFCA proposals for the netting of Salcombe Estuary

		From

		A M

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Hello, 





Further to the response provided by the Angling Trust i strongly object to the proposals of netting of the Salcombe Estuary as the area is a sensitive ecological area serving sanctuary to many species as well as being a Bass nursery.

Regards


Adam
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Proposal for netting within SALCOMBE estuary.

		From

		Mike Spiller

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear sirs





Please find some questions and suggestions from Honiton Sea Angling Club in relation to the ludicrous suggestion of netting at the salcombe estuary.





We are a well established sea angling club based in East Devon with 130 members. As a club we are keen to adapt to better fishing methods so fish have greater chance of survival.  We are completely catch and release.  Many of our members fish for flounder and giltheads regularly in the estuary and we normally have around ten small trailered 


boats that fish the national small boat festival in September every year. 


Our national body the Angling Trust will go into depth at many of your mad Ideas that your bylaws committee have mentioned.  All members have said, (some have already written to you against this) what a load of rubbish and backward thinking.


It really does not stack up. Was this dreamed up over a quick pint at the pub somewhere in salcombe! No homework that makes sense has been done by your bylaws committee on this, absolutely nothing credible.  Why the rush over the Christmas perod. I think we all no the reason for that, dont we!





We are already aware that the very people/person suggesting the six month netting plan has absolutely no idea on sustainable fishing. He can't have, as we have already read the document on the Salcombe crab festival where he states that when he uses 1200 pots across two day using 300 kilo of bait per day, it is sustainable !!! How come this very same person has now said, that due to the brown crab collapsing and he now needs an income. But oh no, he wants to rape the estuary of breeding mullet for six months.   Even more of a problem is that Mullet will only make up less than 50% of his catch but the bass will be hammered and will make up his biggest catch percentage, over 50%.   Even more of a worry is that the said bass would be no good to him except in January as its the only month that they can land them.  A question if we may, how much is the mullet worth to him? And what value in £ that would be lost not being able to land bass? Or put it another way, how many kilo of dead bass would be wasted per boat.  Plus we are not even taking into consideration of other species like Gilthead bream, rays and flounder.






One last question please what will be the next species that the bylaws committee will switch to next after they wipe out the mullet, bass and gilthead? Crab is not viable anymore so we have been told.  Seahorses we reakon will be next, thats how mad and irresponsible this whole saga is.





Come on Devon and Severn, step up to the mark and do something that will protect my future and my grandchildrens future !!!!!!!!!





Mike Spiller 


Hon sec of HSAC





Please acknowledge receipt of this email please.
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Salcombe estuary meeting proposals

		From

		Chris Parker

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear Sir/Madam,


I am writing to express my opinion on any form of netting within estuaries. I am a recreational angler, predominantly using less for bass on a catch and release basis. I don't live near the coast, but travel to it from Oxford regularly. 


I believe that netting, especially commercial netting, within estuaries should be completely banned and that estuaries should be regarded as bass nurseries or havens. By ensuring that there are fish in these areas, we will at least prevent the decline of these species in these areas. I care about our whole coast, not just the Salcombe estuary, although I did fish it several times in 2023 (and returned the small number of bass I caught).


Estuaries are easy to net and so the whole fish ecosystem could be wiped out quickly by commercials who care about income now and not the future fish stocks. 


Over my lifetime I've already seen a huge decline in bass stocks, and feel we should be taking all measures possible to restore them. I also believe that we should have a longer minimum size (45 cm) so that all fish will breed at least once before being killed/ harvested, and that actually a slot size would improve things too, with a maximum size of perhaps 65cm.


Regards,


Chris
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Gill Netting Kingsbridge/Salcombe Estuary

		From

		Robert Cattell

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



 To Whom it may Concern


 With regard to the proposal to allow Gill Netting in the above Estuary. This is an extremely bad idea and will severely and adversely  impact on  the ecology and wildlife of this area. Please  do not allow this even in trial form.


Yours sincerely


Robert Cattell
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Salcombe Estuary proposed netting consultation

		From

		Keith Bunney

		To

		Consultation

		Cc

		Grant.Jones@anglingtrust.net

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk; Grant.Jones@anglingtrust.net



I have been following the consultation process regarding the intention to reopen a fishery in Salcombe Estuary and have just read the Angling Trusts response / questions to you in regard to the proposals .


As an individual who enjoys the Estuary and as a recreational angler I find it beyond comprehension that this is even being considered . Nothing about this proposal makes any sense to me when you factor in impact to the environment , fish stocks , non target specie fish protection , financial / economic considerations , social impact  . The Estuary is an extremely important sport fishery to the recreational angler . I have run a Local shore League competition for the last 25 years and know the importance anglers attach to the Estuary .


The impression I get purely from the correspondence I have read is this proposal is being rushed through to achieve a short term financial gain for a few individuals over the long term benefit and protection and well being of a unique environment . I thought these days the priority was to enhance the protection of these areas not to implement retrograde steps to do significant and long term damage to fish stocks and wildlife . The reasons for this reintroduction dosen't in my view stand up to any sort of reasonable scrutiny  . Will all stake holders / interested parties be given fair and recognised input before this decision is taken ?


Regards


Keith Bunney


Chairman Plymouth & District shore league
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Proposed changes to netting in Salcombe Estaury

		From

		Steve Parker

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear Sir or Madam,





 





My name is Steve Parker and I am a recreational angler who has been fishing the Salcombe estuary for over 40 years and who also enjoys walking in and around the estuary and appreciating the various wildlife that is found there. 





 





I am writing in response to the proposed changes to allow netting in the estuary, which I read with dismay, as it appears to be a terrible regressive step that will without doubt decimate fish and other marine life and the eco-system of the estuary for the short term benefit of a few commercial fishermen.





 





The reasons given to allow this appalling decision appear to be based on:





*	An acceptance of a mortality rate of nearly 20% on bass caught 'accidentally’. It should be stressed that this is a nursery area for bass, and has been for many years, and this would inevitably undo years and even decades of trying to rectify the previous destruction of bass stocks. I also understand that the winter and early spring are the very times that bass accumulate in the estuaries to spawn, which again would only help to accelerate the future reduction of bass numbers. It is , in my mind, simple to see that even if the figure of 18.8% is correct that this would lead to a cumulative decline year on year and would soon lead to very few bass in the estuary and going back to the situation before the bass nursery areas were introduced.


*	The decision seems also to be due to allowing fishermen to make up for declining pot fisheries. The simple response to this is why has there been a decline and the logical answer is that it is due to overfishing and would ask if this is by the same people who want to now net the estuaries which would lead to pretty obvious consequences, as the estuaries will pretty quickly be overfished and soon unprofitable as well.


*	The B&PSC seem to be saying that there will be ‘limited netting fishery’ – how can this be the case when they are talking about 6 months in all areas of the estuary. We also all know that netting cannot be targeted solely to one type of fish and will inevitably affect other species as well as other marine creatures and birds.


*	The B&PSC refer to sea trout of ‘unknown scale’ and not a known ‘migratory route’ but do not seem to consider the effect on other species. There are many other types of fish that will inevitably be caught in nets including (but not limited to) flounder, gilt head bream as well as many other marine species including sea horses, sea grasses etc and will again lead to the decimation of a fragile Eco-system. Many other marine species will also be affected including birds who rely on species such as mullet for their food as well as seals and many other marine creatures.


*	I can also not understand why it seems acceptable to destroy the mullet stocks in the estuary, as by their very nature mullet are shoaling fish, which take a long time to reach maturity and one net in a fairly narrow creek/estuary will take a large proportion of the fish and in a short time there will be very few mullet left.





 





In conclusion I can only repeat the above comments that to allow any netting in this estuary would be a wrong decision and a completely regressive step undoing many years of good work by various bodies in providing safe havens for breeding fish for the short term benefit of a few commercial fishermen and would lead to a decimation of fish stocks of bass, flounder, bream, mullet and other species as well as affecting many other marine creatures. As we all know the Eco-system is a fine balance that man has done his best to disrupt for many years and this decision, if it were to go through, would be another mistake guaranteed to upset this balance yet again.





 





 





Yours faithfully





 





Steve Parker





 





Sent from Mail for Windows
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Salcombe netting proposals 

		From

		David Palmer

		To

		Consultation

		Recipients

		consultation@devonandsevernifca.gov.uk



Dear Sir





I strongly condemn this proposal on the grounds of conservation and sustainability.





To allow this proposal would seriously undermine efforts to improve fish stocks and allow commercial fishing to decimate a sensitive environment.





Please do not allow these reckless proposals 


David Palmer





Sent from my iPhone








